
Clinton County Sheriff’s Office 
News Release 
 
TO:         Area News 
 
REPORTED BY: Deputy A. Rule 
 
APPROVED BY: Sgt. K. Pray 
 
SUBJECT OF RELEASE: Personal Injury Accident  
 
FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT:    Major N. Leon 
 
NAME OF SUBJECT(S): Noah Steigleman 
                                              Kelly Dragoon  
 
ADDRESS: Altona, NY 

     Plattsburgh, NY 
 
AGE/SEX: 18/M 
                    42/F 
 
NARRATIVE: On October 18, 2022 at approximately 3:30 PM, Clinton County Sheriff’s Deputies 
responded to a two car personal injury accident on State Route 3 in the Town of Plattsburgh. Noah P. 
Steigleman was traveling east on State Route 3 when Kelly Dragoon was attempting to turn left into a 
driveway.  Steigleman allegedly attempted to pass another vehicle before crossing into the path of 
Dragoon’s vehicle.  Steigleman’s vehicle struck Dragoon’s in the driver’s side area as he attempted to 
pass traffic on Route 3.  Dragoon was transported to UVM-CVPH hospital for further evaluation.  
 
DISPOSITION: At the time of press release, Dragoon was still being evaluated and treated for a possible 
head injury but was in stable condition. Clinton County Sheriff’s Deputies were assisted by New York 
State Police, District 3 Fire Department, Morrisonville Fire Department and Morrisonville EMS. 
 


